

PO Box 696 Halifax, Nova Scotia B3J 2T7

RECEIVED 1000

DEC 2 1 2022

Mr. Yvon LeBlanc, Warden, Municipalité de Clare 1185, route 1 Petite-Ruisseau, N-É B0W 1Z0

Dear Mr. LeBlanc:

Thank you for your letter of November 23, 2022, to the Honourable Karla MacFarlane, Minister of Community Services, with respect to services in the Meteghan sub-office. The Minister has requested that I respond to you on her behalf as Executive Director of Service Delivery.

During the pandemic, services were paused in the Meteghan sub-office, however, I am pleased to confirm that we have now returned to our normal operations. Workers are available to meet with clients in the Meteghan sub-office as needed for scheduled appointments and I want to assure you that we make all efforts to accommodate our French-speaking citizens by connecting them with our French-speaking workers as needed.

Thank you again for your letter.

Sincerely,

Shelley Bent James

Executive Director, Service Delivery

cc:

Honourable Karla MacFarlane (2017-01-02102)

Honourable Colton LeBlanc Ronnie LeBlanc, MLA